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Dear Ms. Johnson:

Attorney General Alan Wilson has referred your letter to the Opinions section. Your
letter asks whether timber sales from state parks managed by the South Carolina Department of
Parks, Recreation & Tourism ("SCPRT") should be considered surplus property? Your letter
states the following:

[T]he legislature has expressly given SCPRT the power and duty to manage its
natural resources, including the management of timber located on SCPRT
property (S.C. Code Ann, § 51-1-60 (Supp. 2016)). More specifically, the
legislature has explicitly given SCPRT the authority to sell or otherwise dispose
of products from its land and use the funds derived in the resource management of
the parks (S.C. Code Ann. §§ 51-3-110 and 51-3-120 (1976)). Timber derived
from this careful management is no exception, and SCPRT routinely sells timber
from the parks and uses the funds for resource management.

Timber does not fit the traditional definition of "surplus." Surplus property is
generally considered to be a tangible item that was procured, used, and no longer
in use. For example, the Department of Administration website lists types of
surplus property sold as:

Cabinets, carts, chairs, check-writers, clothing/athletic equipment,
computers, computer stands, copiers, desks, disk drives, fax
machines, freezers, keyboards, monitors, paper (bond and
computer), pianos, printers, refrigerators, sewing machines,
shelving, stoves, televisions, typewriter printer ribbons,
typewriters, VCRs, and vehicles.
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